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7 June 2011
Introduction

Kevin Johnston and Tom Lloyd welcomed everyone.  Kevin mentioned he is not able to be on the meeting very long as he is attending another meeting at this time.  
Aviation Weather Center (AWC) Summary

The meeting at AWC was very productive for making progress on WET tasks.  There was excellent progress on the Operational Bridging (OB) efforts required prior to the live demonstration and the WET determined the process to start the winter weather forecast task.   Kevin and Tom expressed their thanks to NWS and AWC for hosting the meeting.

Action Items from AWC

1. WET members review and comment on the draft WET charter and provide comments to Todd by June 10. – Todd will distribute today and extend date to June 14.
2. WET OB team investigate using May 22 as a candidate day for an OB demonstration to show what could happen. – Still needs to be investigated.
3. Kevin will coordinate with Mark Libby and Steve McMahon to ask their opinions of an OB live demonstration in a shadow mode or non shadow mode. – The WET is “good to go”.
4. Kevin will discuss the OB live demonstration with Ellen King to see if she would mention the OB demonstration during the monthly TMO telcon. – Not yet done.  Resources may be required.
5. Darin to draft the OB test plan & procedures.  Assistance will provided by Pat, Matt Fronzak, John Kosak, Jarrod, and Kory.  Completion time is end of June.  – Pat, Jarrod and Kory have completed some work.  Darin will be working next week.  It is moving forward as expected.

6. Kevin to determine SRMD requirements ASAP. – Kevin discussed the SRMD with personnel that completed the GPSM, mostly Ed Corcoran.  Not anticipating issues at this time as it seems straightforward.

7. WET needs to define, agree, and finalize the OB measures of success ASAP. – Kevin distributed the revised ConOps to a select few members and that contains Measures of Success.  The WET needs to carefully review that part of the ConOps.  Todd will distribute to the WET.
8. Kevin and Tom will coordinate with the CSG to be on the July CSG agenda. – Has not yet occurred.  Kevin to coordinate with Gary Crowden to be put on the agenda.
9. Kevin, and others, to revise the OB ConOps. – The OB ConOps has been revised and Todd will be distributing for WET comments.
10. Kevin and Tom to decide on who will produce the long range forecast that will initiate the August blitz for the OB demonstration. - TBD
11. Kevin will coordinate with Glenn Godfrey and Ed Masterson, and any others, regarding using LGA as part of the OB demonstration. – Kevin provided Ed some words that explain the OB demonstration.  MITRE will be involved with this as well.
12. Kevin and Tom will coordinate with Susan Groteke (SCT member) from the NY Port Authority to discuss WET activities on the Winter Forecast task. – Tom will take the lead on this.  Susan will most likely need to involve her boss or bosses.
13. Pat will discuss with David Bright using the SREF output with the HPC to initiate a 3 day winter forecast process.  This will be to solicit David’s opinion on this topic. – Complete and no concerns on this occurring.
14. Pat will determine how much effort it would take to have different weather thresholds for each airport as this pertains to SREF outputs. – Pat stated this can be ready for this winter.
15. Pat will determine the effort required to flag airports that meet the threshold criteria and provide that information to the users. – Pat stated this can be ready for this winter.
16. Kevin and Tom will communicate to the CSG in July to define the WET’s interim approach to the winter weather forecast.  Also, they will inform the CSG of CoSPA winter forecast tool and its potential use from 8 hours out on in.  Additionally, inform the CSG about using the WITI tool and the possibility of going to facilities the next day after an event to show its usefulness, but resources would be required. – TBD.  This will be considered part of action item #8
17. Kevin will determine if there is a process to receive real-time accuracy on the SREF and/or verification. - TBD
18. Pat will inform the WET when the ECFP starts updating 4 times/day. - This is being done.  Action complete.
19. Matt Lorentson will draft a paragraph on the capabilities of the NWS Chat. - TBD
20. Matt Lorentson will demonstrate the NWS Chat to WET members in the near future. - TBD
21. Todd to provide Sasha Klein the 20 airports that will be used for the winter forecast task. – Action complete.
22. Sasha will provide individual airport threshold criteria for the 20 airports that Todd provided. – Sasha provide to Kevin and Tom.  Action complete.
23. Tom will coordinate with industry to receive individual airport threshold criteria for the winter forecast task.  Tom will provide the status of this action on June 7. – Tom has received excellent feedback and will present the information on a slide later during this meeting.  Action complete.
24. Todd will update the WET Charter based on comments received at the WET meeting.  Also, Todd will distribute the WET Charter to the WET.  – Action complete.
25. Tom will draft a framework on the OB ARAM paper to be completed in June. – Tom will have available in two weeks.
26. Kevin and Tom will determine ARAM-related costs and how it will be supported. - TBD
27. Darin will provide a list of hotels close to MIT/LL. – Darin will provide later this week. (Note: after the meeting, Todd provided the list that Roger sent Todd during this meeting.)  Action complete.
28. Darin will arrange a WET dinner event restaurant for Wednesday, September 14. TBD
29. Kevin and others will revise the OB ConOps. – Action complete.
30. The WET will finalize the OB measures of success. – The measures of success are contained within the ConOps that is being reviewed, and commented on, by the WET.
31. Darin and others will draft an OB test plan and procedures by July 1. – Work in process.
32. Matt Tucker will coordinate with the NY Metro area to attempt to alleviate issues with the OB demonstration. – Action pending.  Matt to complete after test plan is complete.
33. Shawn and John will work with NWS on the AWS.  Once complete, Kevin will distribute to the WET. – No status provided.
34. Todd will provide the WET summary to Steve Ricketts. – Action complete.
OB
As discussed during the action item review: the ConOps has been updated and is ready for WET distribution, the test plan & procedures are being worked, and information on the Safety Risk Management Decision (SRMD) is being gathered.  
Wind Compression
The only discussion item that was not discussed during the action item review was the WET may request a name change to this task to better align with the purpose of this task.
Winter Weather Forecast
Tom presented a slide and discussed the information he had gathered.  Tom established three “buckets” of criteria for airports depending on the airport’s response to winter weather occurring.
The middle bucket (Category 2) requires additional time to produce better criteria.  

Several WET members discussed liquid water equivalent (LWE) and how that impacts airport operations and actions.

Tom indicated that he is starting to draft a green, yellow, orange, and red type of simple classification to reflect an airport status.

Tim mentioned the information being presented looked very good.  United Airlines incorporates runway contamination into their decision making process.  Thus, there is a need to recognize the times when conditions have an impact on runways and/or impacts closure of runways for cleaning etc.  Rates of snowfall and LWE impact the time required to de-ice airplanes.
The WET needs to further investigate, as part of this task, how intensities, rates, and LWE affect airport operations etc.

See below for a depiction of Tom’s presentation.

Winter Weather Forecast Criteria

Based on Airline Feedback
	Category 1
	Category 2
	Category 3

	Most sensitive to winter weather
	Medium sensitivity to winter weather
	Least sensitive to winter weather

	ATL, CLT, DFW, IAH,

MEM, SEA
	BWI/DCA/IAD, EWR/JFK/LGA, PHL
	BOS, DEN, DTW, 

MDW/ORD, MSP,

SLC

	Consensus: any

Winter weather (i.e.

Freezing or frozen

precip) is significant
	•Snow accumulation

becomes significant

At about 2”

• Any freezing precip is significant

--‐ Breakout light/

moderate/mix?

• Cat II/III conditions

• Winds?

• Additional feedback needed
	• Snow accumulation becomes significant

at about 4”
• Any freezing precip is significant

--‐ Breakout light/

moderate/mix?

• Cat II/III conditions

• Winds?


WET at CSG in July
This topic was discussed during the action item review.

ARAM in August

The paper is started.  There should be something to provide in two weeks.

WET Charter

Todd revised the charter based on comments received to date.  Steve McMahon has the most current copy so he can discuss Sub-team charters during the CSG meeting (today).

Future Meetings

a. July 14 – FPAW Vision Meeting – inform Todd if you are attending so he can provide the information for registering.  Kevin and Tom are on a panel.

b. Live Demonstration in August on OB @ AWC – already discussed.

c. September Quarterly Meeting at MIT/LL – In Lexington MA.  Can use Boston or Manchester (MHT) airports for attending the meeting.
d. October General CDM Meeting with EOSR – no dates known at this time.
e. November/December meeting at Dallas/Denver? – Brian stated to Tom that SouthWest Airlines is available for this meeting.
f. February 2012 meeting at Orlando, FL- Available to host meeting.

Actions
1. Todd to send OB ConOps to WET.  Done.
2. Todd to send the revised WET Charter to WET. Done.

3. WET members that would like to attend the FPAW, inform Todd so that he can provide them the registration information.

Meeting Attendance
	Last Name
	First Name
	Organization
	Email
	Phone

	Blondin
	Debra
	NOAA
	Debra.Blondin@noaa.gov
	816-584-7207

	Fronzak
	Matt
	Mitre
	mfronzak@mitre.org
	703-983-4239

	Gempler
	Kory
	FedEx
	kjgempler@fedex.com
	901-397-8454

	Harder
	Todd
	TASC Inc.
	Todd.harder@auatac.com
	703-227-8631

	Johnston
	Kevin
	FAA
	Kevin.L.Johnston@faa.gov
	703-904-4414

	Lee
	Robert
	AvMet
	lee@avmet.com
	571-748-3129

	Lichty
	Jarrod
	AvMet
	lichty@avmet.com
	571-748-3118

	Lloyd
	Tom
	Jet Blue
	thomas.lloyd2@jetblue.com
	718-709-3260

	Lorentson
	Matt
	NOAA
	Matthew.lorentson@noaa.gov
	703-925-3135

	Matuszewski
	Tim
	United
	Timothy.Matuszewski@united.com
	847-700-3016

	Meyer
	Darin
	MIT/LL
	darinm@ll.mit.edu
	407-855-3593

	Murphy
	Pat
	NOAA
	Michael.Pat.Murphy@noaa.gov
	816-584-7239

	Phaneuf
	Mark
	AvMet
	mphaneuf@avmet.com
	703-351-5647

	Sultan
	Roger
	FAA
	Roger.sultan@faa.gov
	202-385-4320

	Tucker
	Matt
	NATCA
	MTucker@natca.net
	904-860-4214

	White
	Bill
	FAA
	Thomas.w.White@faa.gov
	678-524-8841

	Whitfield
	Everette
	FAA
	Everette.whitfield@faa.gov
	202-385-7192
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